
June 2023 Newsletter   Peninsula Golf Club 
        Mark Morrow   Assistant Golf Professional  

Our peak season has started off strong. We just got 

done with our 2nd biggest event of the year, the Spring 

Shotgun, in which we had 140 here! Shout out to the 

maintenance team, the clubhouse staff, the Shotgun 

Committee and   everyone who helped out this  

weekend. It was a successful event! 

Here is a review of  our last month's activities: 

Spring shotgun winners were teams Mark Mitrovich 

(member) & Krumpe, Donato & Short, and Dolly    

Burnett (member) & Peabody for the Gross 1st flight, 

2nd flight and ladies flight respectively. The Net score   

winners were teams Greve & Greve, Briten Doran & 

Tony Walker (members), and Chris Anderson 

(member) & Lori Mitrovich for the 1st flight, 2nd flight 

and ladies flight respectively. Other notable member 

finishes were Paul Reed & Bill Evenstad,  Tisdale (& 

Romero) tied for 2nd gross & net flight one. Todd   

Irwin (& Smith) and Jay Kalla & Erick Blume were 2nd 

and 3rd respectively in gross scoring. Tom Humleker & 

Mel Triggs were 2nd in 1st flight net division.  Thanks 

to all the members that played and to everyone who 

came to town to play. Congrats to all the winners! 
 

Our first horse race took place on 5/19/23 and the 

winners were: Mark Mitrovich & Jim Jones. The next 

horse race will be Friday, 6/2/23 @ 5:35pm. Teams 

must sign up by 1:30pm that day or earlier to play. 
 

2-man chapman was on 5/21/23. The winners were 

Mark Mitrovich & Jim Jones and Jered Pomeroy &  

Bob Dutrow (gross and net respectively). Congrats      

fellas! 
 

After week 5 of Spring/Summer Merchants League, 

teams Joshua's, Hoch Construction, and NW Cup are 

1st-3rd respectively. We have 20 teams all competing 

for the top spots and we're seeing a lot of great play 

out of the league! 

       

 

Upcoming events: 

Members! - The Home & Home golf tournament is coming 

up! Sign up in the pro shop as soon as you can. We play Gorge 

Vale in Victoria on Saturday, 6/17/23 and they come here on 

Sunday, 6/25/23. The cost is $85. This event has a ton of    

history and great camraderie - get in on the fun!   

Plus, it's a great excuse to get on the Coho and go to                     

Victoria.  https://www.cohoferry.com/; https://

www.gorgevalegolf.com/.  
 

The Men's club 1-Man Scramble is Sunday, June 

11th. I'd like to get the inaugural Summer Solstice 

Shootout set for this year, Wednesday 6/21/23. On 

this day players will play all 3 local 18 hole courses (or 

54 holes) in one day. Having this event on the longest 

day of the year. If you're interested in this event, call 

the pro shop or email me (mmorrow@7cedars.com). 
 

We are aiming to start our Mixies Scramble on      

Monday, 6/26/23 and run them through August. If 

you and a spouse or friend are interested in playing 

these, please  contact the pro shop and we'll write your 

name down. It's a good way for couples in the PGC 

Community to meet.  

Other information:  

Shout out to Phoenix Flores (medalist in districts), 

Edun Bailey, Piper Williams, Lauryn Chapman, and 

Claire Osterberg who were our high school golfers who 

made the state golf tourney! The high school teams 

played great this year and it was great to see and hear 

about some of their successes on the courses! 
 

 Thank you for taking the time to 

 review this information. Thanks  

 also for playing and being loyal  

 to PGC! 

      Sincerely, 

   Mark Morrow & the 

   Pro Shop Team 

Pro Shop  360-457-6501 
Club House  360-457-7348 
824 S. Lindberg Rd., 
Port Angeles, WA 98362 
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Deborah Jacobs 

     Congratulations to both Port Angeles and Sequim high 
school golf teams and their coaches; Bob Anderson (PA- 
boys) Mike Dupuis (PA-girls), Sean Omera (Sequim-boys) 
and Tim Lusk (Sequim-girls) for doing a fantastic job in 
their competitions this year and turning out several great 
players.  Both clubs having players qualifying for state level 
competition! 
  

     Mentoring our youth golfers and bringing them up to 
state level qualifying couldn't be done without the skills and    
talent of our coaches who spend valuable time with these 
students.  They accomplish  teaching them the game of golf, 
but "about" golf;  be sure to give them recognition next time 
you see them. 
 

     PGC is proud to announce that our annual scholarships 
have been awarded to: Piper Williams (girls state qualifier) 
and Edun Bailey (boys state qualifier).  The PGC Ladies 
Club have also awarded their scholarship to Piper. 
 

     Another item of note - Thanks to great effort of       
coaches Dupuis and Anderson, this year we brought back 
the Duke Streeter youth tournament; (Duke Streeter was a 
long time member of PGC and always supported the youth 
programs. Inviting HS kids from all over to compete in a 
scramble). The tournament  was a great success with more 
than 80 players and their families participating; just another 
way of keeping the "game of golf" alive in our community. 
Plans are already in the works to bring it back next year.    
 

     We would like to thank our members for their patience 
and understanding adjusting your play schedule to           
accommodate this tournament that came together quite 
quickly due to high school scheduling. Next year we plan to 
bring this back in a week with no other tournaments     
scheduled. 
   

     And.....let's give "tip of the hat" to Mark Morrow for his 
ongoing effort setting up PGC to be part of the WA Golf 
youth programs - "Youth on Course", players ages 6-18 
and "U on Course" players 18-23.  Both programs are       
inexpensive and great to have a family members or friends 
with kids or know of a young college student that might be     
interested, be sure to reach out to Mark for all the details.  
 

     Looking forward to seeing everyone playing golf and 
enjoying summer. 
 
          Deb 
 

 
 

Fun was had by all for the annual Coachella 

Valley invite tournament . This year’s      

winner, Tom Humleker, Mel Triggs second 

place,  and Scotty Spencer third place.  

Congrats to the winners!! 

We are holding a celebration of life for     
Charmaigne Dunscomb on Friday, June 
23rd @ 6:00 P.m. 

Please bring your pictures, memories and 
anecdotes for all to see. 

Contact Ward with any 
questions. 
glassguy@olypen.com or 
360-461-2700 

DESERT GOLF 

     Spring is in full swing and the ladies 
have been enjoying the wonderful 
weather. The golf course is in excellent 
shape thanks to the amazing grounds 
crew. 
 

      Several ladies club members played in the 
Spring Shotgun.  Our ladies club also sat circles 
during Shotgun for our first fund-raiser of the year 
with great success. Two young  ladies from the high 
school golf team, including our scholarship winner, 
assisted. This year we awarded a $1,500          
scholarship to Piper Williams. 
 

      The Gray Cup will be played in June.  Be sure 
and sign up!!    Our weekly schedule is:  June 7, 
Medal Play; June 14, Team Best Ball;  June 21, 
Hidden Holes; June 28, 3-3-3. 
 

      We would love for ladies to come join us at 9 
a.m on Wednesdays.  See you then!! 

Marie Murata 
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ADMINISTRATOR NEWS Laurie McDonald 

    Summer is right around the corner and it’s time to 
make sure all my lists and billings are accurate. Please 
review your statements and let me know if you see any 
discrepancies. 

     Please welcome Deana Humleker, our newest       
addition in the Clubhouse.   Deana will be filling in for       
special events and absences in the kitchen. 

     Just a quick reminder to reach out to me if you want 
to sign up for ACH Dues processing for the 1st or the 
15th or are in need of a chart shed, locker, or have a 
new mailing address, contact phone number or email 
address. I am here on Tuesday and Thursday  between 
8:30 and 2:30 p.m. pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com  or 
360-452-6856.  

      Thanks, Laurie 

        April 18, 2023 

Applications  

Tony Burke , Single Assod  5/1/2023 

Matt Acker  Single Assoc 5/4/2023 

Matt Murray   Single Assoc 4/25/2023 

Goldstein (Ted) Potter, SngAss 6/1/2023 

Resignations 

Steven Davis  Single Assoc 4/30/2023 

Kenneth Feranate  Sngle Assoc 4/30/2023 

Jason Scott  Single Military 4/30/2023 

  

Membership Totals:  

Certificate 119 

Associate   25 

Junior   6 

Military   0 

Certif Non Resident   5 

Seasonal   1 

TOTAL 156 

 MEMBERSHIP REPORT 

What Is the Ruling?  

When marking the spot of your ball in the 

general area (fairway ), can you use a pine 

cone as a ball-marker? 

Gary MCLaughlan 

   Reminder:  Home & Home  

Like always, golfers that played last 
year will have first priority. It will be  Saturday, 
June 17 in Victoria; The match at PGC will be 
Sunday, June 25.   We prefer participants to be 
able to play both sides.  
 

For questions please call Tom Humleker at 360-
460-3321 

+ PGC is now on the WA Golf  “Youth on Course” and “U 
on Course”! ". Youth On Course", is for upcoming golfers 
ages 6-18 players and they can play for $5. "U On Course 
players" is for post-secondary students ages 18-23 and they 
can play for $10 (for 9 holes) or $18 (for 18 holes). The    
initial cost to join the program is $20. It’s a great deal and    
excellent for our youth! Players not on the program may 
have to pay regular rates at the course –$28-$50 in the sum-
mer (twilight to full rate costs). 
 

If  you know of  a younger player who is ready to start - help 
them get signed up! To sign up: go to wagolf.org –> then 
click under “join or renew” -> select the program that is  
appropriate for you. Please review all the FAQs at the     
bottom of  the Youth or U on Course pages. Participants  
also need to complete a form here in the pro shop to be  
eligible. Here are the websites: https://wagolf.org/play/
junior-golf/youth-on-course/ and https://wagolf.org/join/
u-on-course/. 

        Pro Shop News 



Clubhouse Hours June 1, 2023—June 30, 2023 
Monday            Closed  
Tuesday            06:30 am to 5:00 pm 
Wednesday     11:00  am to 9:00 pm                                                                                                                                                                         
Thursday          06:30 am to  7:00 pm 
Friday                11:00 am to  5:00 pm  
Saturday           06:30 am to  5:00 pm 
Sunday              06:30  am to  4:00 pm 

Assistant Golf Professional   Mark Morrow  
 360-457-6501: mmorrow@7cedars.com                                                                                              
 

Administrator   Laurie McDonald    360-452-6856:  
pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com 
 

Clubhouse Rena Parish 360-457-7348: Call Rena to 
book your party or special events  
                    pgcrenaparish@gmail.com 
Superintendent  Tory Clayton 360-457-6508 

Sandy Granger  

rsgranger50@hotmail.com 

360-461-2203 

rsgranger50@hotmail.com

3 pm PAHS Golf & 

every week day 

through mid Ma 

June 2023 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 

Horse Race: 5:35 pm 

3 

4 5 

 

Clubhouse Closed 

6 7 8 9 10 

11 

Men’s Club 1 Man 

Scramble 

12 

 

Clubhouse Closed 

13 14 15 16 

Horse race 5:35 pm 

 

17 

PGC aat Gorge Vale 

Victoria 

18 

 Father’s Day Scramble 

19 

Clubhouse Closed 

20 

 

21 

Inaugural Summer 

Solstice Shootout 

3 Courses in one day!! 

22 23 

Celebration of Life—6 

p.m.  For Charmaigne 

Dunscomb. Please join 

us to celebrate her life! 

 

24 

25 

Gorge Vale at PGC  

 

26 

Mixies Scramble: Call 

Pro Shop to Sign Up! 

Clubhouse Closed 

27 28 29 30 

 

 

 

Board Meeting 
Committees 4 

pm Board 5 pm  
Members 
 Welcome 

Merchant 

League Rounds 

on Wednesdays 

and Sundays 


